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A letter from Sigmund Fischler to Ruth Holländer
This four-page letter is the only one that I have that was written from one of my
parents to the other. The word “keep” appears on the envelope.

One thing that surprisedme is thatmy fatherwrote in English, instead of German. My
mother had already been in the U.S.A. for six years and could certainly read English.
I also imagine that that speaking German in the streets might have been avoided
during the war. However, even if I do not know what language my parents used
when together they certainly spoke in German with some of their acquaintances, all
of whom were bilingual.

Aside from several references to me (“Herzela”, small dear one) the gist of the let-
ter deals with the work conditions of my mother at -- summer camp, I believe -- in
Tannersville, New York. My mother had complained about the long hours and low
salary. My father urges her to hold on until August 25.

As words of encouragement my father quotes from Lucky Peter's Travels, an 1892
play by the Swedish author August Strindberg.

Life is not such as you saw it in your youthful dreams.
It is a desert, that is true; but a desert which has its flowers;
it is a stormy sea, but one that has its ports by green isles.






